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December 7, 2022

MEMORANDUM

TO The Community Environment and 
Natural Resources Officer 
Puerto Princesa City

FROM The Provincial Environment and 
Natural Resources Officer

SUBJECT LETTER DATED MARCH 7 2022 OF MS. TEODULA PAMPILO RE: 
FOLLOW-UP INVOLVING LOT 36,3 6 AND 37, GSS-04-000224 
COVERED BY LAND CASE NO. 04999 SITUATED IN BARANGAY 
SIMPOCAN, PUERTO PRINCESA CITY

Referred is the memorandum of the OIC ARD for Technical Services dated October 4, 2022 
recommending that the Land case No. 0499 can be resolved by consolidation-subdivision survey.

Relative to this, please for your immediate action taking into account the appropriate procedure 
leading to the conduct of consolidation-subdivision survey as recommended.

For information, record and compliance.

Copy furnished;

The OIC ARD for Technical Services
1515 DENR By the Bay Building,
Roxas, Blvd., Barangay 668, Ermita, Manila

Ms. Teoduia Pampilo
Barangay Simpocan, Puerto Princesa City

TSD-RPS DRN 2022-11078/lmo
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